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                        Message from Jennifer  
 

Thank you so much for your notes & letters.  A couple of them didn’t agree with my statement in last 

month’s newsletter: “….not allowing a person to stay this year” after staying 6 or more times in the past  

2 years.  Maybe if I expand on the details a bit better….   Can somebody please help me change my light 

bulb?  It’s all dark up in here…. in my cranium!  My condolences to those already familiar with CGD -- 

cognitive goofball disorder!!!   

Our reasoning:  if you give everything away without requiring any effort, there are Zero incentives to 

change habits/behaviors, or be responsible.  We desperately try to balance the scales of justice with love 

& grace vs discipline.  (Example: first a hug, then I cant help myself and burst out with “Really?  Do you 

have CGD too”? -- I’m kidding). 

Our ministry is not free hotel service with a continuous revolving door.  Gospel Missions all over 

require residents (not hotel guests) to be accountable to rules & an action plan.   FYI: we’re more 

lenient than most.    While residents do stumble, we allow them to return more times than 6,  

IF they choose to work at it. 

Our rule:  If a resident continues with bad behaviors, refuses to follow rules or make an  

effort.… then their time runs out and they can’t return for 1 year.  Instead of working on their  

goals --- some go shopping, some turn in fake job searches, and some hang out with friends.   

Should we reward them for this type of behavior?  I say no.  I checked, and the Bible says no too!!   

After being gone for a year, they can always return for 2 more years and start the cycle over.  However, 

they must be willing to work towards a goal:  such as find a job, attend counseling or a skills class, look 

for housing, etc.  Without any requirements, we would not have success stories.  This is also one reason 

why we share the news of salvation --- in hopes they will change, and be freed.    

We can’t force change, but we can require effort.  The choice is theirs. 

If you disagree, I’m eager to know your thoughts. 

   

    

 

 

To help you understand those who are willing, and eligible, to return and work towards bettering their 

life, I’ve listed a few stats from the past few months.   We’re also seeing another surge from other states, 

filling up shelters all over Oregon.  Many of them had no plan before coming here, and many are daily pot 

users who are now stuck here.    

I didn’t even count how many who leave within 1 week because they choose drugs/alcohol, and/or they 

choose freedom from all demands.  For instance, one resident actually left because he was asked to wash 

pots & pans after he ate dinner. 
    

   79 residents stayed 1–2 times  97 residents stayed 0-2 months 

   27 residents stayed 3-4 times  7 residents stayed 3-4 months 

   4 residents stayed 6 or more times 6 residents stayed 6 or more months 
 

        NOTE: Of the 79 who stayed 1-2 times, we’ve yet to see how many will return again. 
 

47 residents, which is 43%, have a steady income from social security or veterans.  This is also becoming 

a new & larger trend.  It makes a person wonder why they are in a homeless shelter.  We have the answer, 

but that’s a story for another day.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Thank 

You 

 

Defend the 

cause of 

the weak 

and 

fatherless, 

maintain 

the rights 

of the  

poor and 

oppressed.   

 

Rescue the 

weak & 

needy, 

deliver 

them from 

the hand of 

the wicked.   

Psalms  

82: 3-4 
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                Donate  …..Without Donating 

Here’s another way for you to donate without sending a dime.  Besides 

Fred Meyer’s Rewards Program, you can now sign up with Amazon. 

Go to www.smile.amazon.com.  Halfway down the page, see “Or, pick 

your own charitable organization”.  Type in South Coast Gospel Mission 

and click “search”.   Note: we’re listed in North Bend, instead of Coos Bay. 

Smile.amazon will donate 0.5% of the purchase price for all eligible 

smile.amazon.com purchases.  It’s so easy.  And, if you purchase at least 

$25, Amazon ships your order for free.   

 

 

 

I’m not going to lie…..the pay is awful…... but the rewards are GREAT.  

Thank You to our Volunteers who serve in these areas:   

Counselor – job search preparation 

Counselor – general spiritual care and progress reports  

Perk – foot washing & health tips 

Perk – haircuts & friendly conversations 

Front Desk Receptionist – stands in the line of fire for us!!!  

Clothing donation – folds & fills our 3 give-away clothing racks   

 Maintenance – handyman who gets my special honey-do list 

 Cooks & Servers – cook a meal weekly or monthly or serves 

 Chapel speakers – they’re the reason we offer saving possibilities 

Board members – they have a tough job, keeping me in line  

 We’re praying for a bible based Recovery  

Counselor, needed weekly.   

 A cook is needed 2 times/month.   

 Bible teachers/sharers are needed for  

Chapel 1 time/month. 

 
Blessings,  

Jennifer Palmer 

Executive Director, email gospelmission@frontier.com 

 

                           Help us save printing/mailing costs and send us your email. 
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Supplies  Needs  

Men’s deodorant, shaving cream, razors 

Food Needs  

Margarine, whole chicken quarters,  

large can vege’s, cookies 

Clothing  

Men’s clothing, M, L, XL, and T-shirts.  

S & XL underwear (new please). 
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Donating is Easy 
 

   
 

 

We believe in 2nd chances. 
 

Do you need a Worker? 

 

Housekeeping, yard work, packing & 

moving, basic handyman, or….. 

Skilled labor, plumbing, painting, wood 

& carpentry work, construction work. 

 
Workers avail. Mon–Sat, 7:30am - 6:30pm. 

Transportation to/from Mission is needed. 

Please - 1 hour min. & at least min. wage.  

                       

Call us to find out who to Hire: 

541.269.5017 

 
Workers for Hire 
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